7-PELRB-2017
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
PUBLIC EMPLOYEE LABOR RELATIONS BOARD
In re:
NMMTEA, FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE,
STATE OF NEW MEXICO AND PELRB CASE NO. 302-17
NM DEP’T OF PUBLIC SAFETY
ORDER

THIS MATTER comes before the Public Employee Labor Relations Board
(“NMPELRB”) on a disclaimer of any interest in further representation of employees of
the New Mexico Motor Transportation Employees Association (“NMMTEA”) filed by
the Fraternal Order of Police (“FOP™). A “Notice to Employees” was posted in an area
frequented by employees from February 17, 2017 to March 3, 2017. The Notice
informed employees that the FOP chose to relinquish representation of its employees and
that employees may file objections to the relinquishment with the NMPELRB. No
objections were received by the NMPELRB.

At its regularly scheduled meeting on Aprﬂ 25, 2017, Director Griego provided
the Board with a copy of the Notice, email from the FOP seeking to disclaim any interest
in the representation of NMMTEA employees and a letter from NMPELRB confirming
FOP’s request to relinquish interest in representing FOP employees. The Board being
sufficiently advised finds by a vote of 3-0 to:

A. Ratify the disclaimer of interest by FOP in representing NMMTEA

employees.

THEREFORE THE BOARD Orders Director Griego to publish this Order and

enter the disclaimer of interest into the Board’s record.
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Public Employee Labor Relations Board

2929 Coors N.W. Suite 303 * Albuquerque, NM 87120
(505) 831-5422 Telephone * (505) 831-8820 Facsimile

NOTICE TO EMPLOYEES

The Fraternal Order of Police has chosen to relinquish representation of the employees in
the New Mexico Motor Transportation Employee Association, a bargaining unit. Notice
is hereby given that employees within the bargaining unit may file objections in writing
to such relinquishment. Such objections must be sent to the following:

Public Employee Labor Relations Board
2929 Coors Blvd. NW, Suite 303
Albuquerque, NM 87120
Facsimile: (505) 831-8820

In order for the objection to be considered timely, it must be received by the PELRB no
later than March 3, 2017. If no objections are timely received by the PELRB, the Union’s
letter of withdrawal of representation will be recognized by the PELRB.
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